
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
June 2, 2022 
 
Mr. Nathan Charles, PE  
Solid Waste Service Manager  
10803 Ironton Cutoff 
Little Rock, AR 72206 
 
RE: Acknowledge 2021 Annual Compost Station Report 
 City of Little Rock 
 Permit Number: 0031-SCYW  AFIN: 60-01071 

Document Identifier: 82079; Cross Reference Identifier: 81895 and 81838 
 
 
Dear Mr. Charles: 
 
The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (ADEQ) 
Regulated Waste Operations has received the 2021 Annual Compost Station Report for the 
City of Little Rock received April 18, 2022. The DEQ aknowledges the Report and has one 
comment for cuture Reports. If no compost is generated but the report lists yard waste that 
has been sold or recycled, please carify that the sold or recycled material is yard waste that 
hsas been ground and screened prior to being or sold or recycled. If you have any questions 
or need additional information, please contact me at (501) 682-0861 or 
bennett@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Richard Bennett, P.E. 
Engineer, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72118-5317  
 
cc: DEQ – Jones, Cusher, Krou, Hayden, and Bennett 
 Jason Ghidotti, P.E., FTN Associates  (jjg@ftn-assoc.com) 
 


